MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, June 4, 2014
6:00 PM

Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Dick Goodman, Cherie Heringer, Suzanne Holtkamp, Berney Kirkland (arrived at 6:20 p.m.), Lisa Winton (Vickie Johnson – absent; one vacancy)
Staff: Denise Brinson, Dan Robinson
Call to Order

Lisa Winton called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.
Approval of Minutes
Cherie Heringer moved to approve the minutes from the May 7, 2014 meeting as presented (Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0. 
Adoption of Agenda

Dick Goodman moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.

Developer Presentation/Updates
Mohammed Siddqui, president of GIC, Inc. (Gwinnett Islamic Community Center), gave an overview of the proposed development in the Suwanee Gateway area (see attached).  Discussion about the project ensued and representatives will consider the options regarding participating in the City’s public art initiative.  It was noted that the idea of public art may need to be approached differently due to the beliefs of the congregation.  Additionally, the entire development will be constructed with donated funds.  Representatives of GIC expressed interest in participating in the public art process and will continue to evaluate options and keep the PAC informed of ideas/alternatives. 
Denise Brinson distributed a spreadsheet outlining the status of other development projects (see attached).
Review PAC Goals

Cherie Heringer has agreed to spearhead the PAC event to be hosted in the spring/summer of 2015 as outlined in the PAC goals.  Cherie presented some ideas as a result of her research into similar “Who’s Coming to Dinner” events hosted in Raleigh, Austin, Dallas, and other cities.  Cherie suggested that we begin the planning process and keep the event on a smaller scale the first year with the intent of growing the event in future years.  The PAC agreed to move forward with the planning process.  Dick Goodman suggested that one of the first items to address is to identify additional individuals who can be “art advocates” in the community.  Cherie will continue to develop event ideas and will be putting together a committee to work on the project.
Project Updates

Project updates will be given at the July PAC meeting.
Other

Denise Brinson noted that the July meeting will be held the second Wednesday (July 9) instead of the first Wednesday due the July 4th holiday.
Adjournment
Dick Goodman moved to adjourn (Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m.  
Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.

